
Haiti - House #265 Chery 

Pictured in the “before” picture is Lover-Boy “Boy” Chery 

(Haitians have a different understanding of his name than 

we Americans) with his wife Chedline and daughter. Boy is 

an electrician and his wife is a police officer. He worked on 

the construction of the new church in Numero Deux. 

Although they are not Catholic, they are very respectful and 

friendly toward the Catholic community. The “before” shack 

in which they have been living is rapidly deteriorating 

around them.  They have been presenting their case for a 

house for a considerable number of years. Almighty God has 

answered their plea in April 2022.  They send their sincere 

thanksgiving with assurance that they will pray daily for the 

donors who made this possible. 
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